Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held at The St.Faiths Centre on Mon. Nov.18th.  2019
Present: Mr.R.Cushing  Mr.M.McDonnell  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.J.Matthewson    Mr.S.Cutts  Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mr.B.Coe    
Mr.D.Roper (NCC)   Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)   Mr.S.Fidler    
 
Apologies:  Mrs.G.Hegarty  Mrs.M.Rodgers
Public Participation None
a) Police Report the website latest information indicated that there had been seven incidents recorded in September
b) Council and District Council Reports Mr.Roper said that the NCC scrutiny committee would be examining the running of the NDR project and subsequent safety audits.  Mrs.Holland reported that members each had a discretionary grant  of £500 available to assist community groups.
c) Norwich Airport Committee Not available
d) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above

2. Declarations of Interest were recorded as follows:





Mr.Matthewson – Grass Cutting and St.Faiths Centre




Mr.Wilks – Grass Cutting
Mr.Coe – Mission Room
3. Minutes of the October meeting were confirmed and signed

4. Reports The Clerk reported that he had checked with Broadland DC and they referred to the lane from West Lane to Holt Road as New Holme Lane but as there were no residences they did not plan to erect name boards.
5. Planning No objection was raised in principle to the sub-division of the plot at Finlandia, Crown Road to erect an additional dwelling, but the Council made the observation that access would be less dangerous if coming off Old Norwich Road.
6. Blind Lane Hedge A quotation for reduction of the height of the Leylandii hedge on the border of the allotments in the sum of £400 was accepted.

7. Yellow Lines  The need for parking restrictions in several area including Back Street, Swan Street and Norwich Road was discussed at length. Members concluded that although desirable it was unlikely to be introduced by NCC and would be difficult to enforce. The Clerk was asked to write to NCC to determine procedures and practicalities.

8. 5G Networks Members voiced concerns at the roll-out of 5G broadband nationwide with little research into any possible adverse affects on health. The Clerk would check on what had been achieved in Devon and would write to NCC and BDC representatives to express the Council’s concerns.

9. Correspondence None
10. Accounts passed for payment








E-ON


Street Lighting (inc.VAT)


£226.37

J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£536.85

PJD


Annual grass cutting (inc.VAT)

£5601.90

Horsford Pits

Annual rent (Newton Park)


£50.00
11. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports







The Clerk was asked to re report broken dog bin lids in Waterloo Road and Bullock Hill and to deal with moss on the bus shelter at Swan Plain. Place Farms would be asked to clear debris in West Lane and NCC to look at saplings in the ditch. Drainage arrangements for the proposed Enterprise Park would be examined once a planning application had been submitted.
12. Next Meeting  December 16th.  St.Faiths Centre  7.30 p.m.

